Chapelford Village Primary School

NEWSLETTER





Friday 18th October 📁



Headteacher's Comment



I hope this newsletter finds you well as we come to the end of the first half term of this academic year, ready for the Autumn break next week. A friendly reminder that school will reopen on Monday 28th October.

It has been a busy half term here at Chapelford, with exciting visitors such as Mini First Aid Warrington and the RSPCA coming into school. Our Year 4 children also had the opportunity to head out on their River trips, enriching their Geography learning. I'm sure you'll agree it looks like they had a fantastic time! We have also welcomed our EYFS, Year 1 and Year 6 parents into

school for the first of the Parents' Information Evenings. Thank you to all those who took the time to attend these meetings. Last night's Year 6 meeting had a great turn out and we enjoyed meeting many of you and look forward to working with you throughout the year.

In the first week back, we have our Autumn Term Parents' Evening planned for Monday 28th and Wednesday 30th October. This is a valuable opportunity to discuss your child's progress and we would encourage you to make an appointment with your child's class teacher if you haven't already. If you need any support with making an appointment, please contact the school office, which will remain open next week for assistance.

After the half term, children in Years 2-6 will come to school in their PE kits on their designated PE days. We believe this change will enhance the children's experiences and maximise their time for physical activity. For more details, please refer to the letter sent via ParentMail.

It has been wonderful to welcome both existing and prospective families to our open events this half term. Our final open afternoon is on Thursday 7th November from 1:30pm. This is an excellent opportunity to see the school in action, meet some of our dedicated staff and speak to our school ambassadors. Please share this information with any families who may be interested in attending. Bookings can be made by phoning or email the school office.

As a school, we are incredibly proud of how hard-working and amazing our children are. They have made a fantastic start to the year, and we look forward to seeing how they build on this in Autumn 2.

Thank you for your continued support. Wishing you all a restful and enjoyable break!

Warm regards,

Mrs L Tottie

Headteacher

As we now have many lovely areas, new provision and equipment in all our playgrounds, we would like to ask for parents' cooperation in making sure that children do not play on or in any of these areas before or after school.

Many thanks in advance.



Chapelford Football Tournaments: A Spectacular Start to the Year!

What an exciting beginning to the sporting year at Chapelford! Our school proudly fielded teams at nine different football tournaments with both boys and girls showcasing their talent and representing Chapelford. We qualified for several Warrington Finals and even the Cheshire County finals! Over the course of this half term alone, approximately 90 children, a mixture of boys and girls, have represented us with great spirit and skill.

Starting the half-term strong, our boys' teams triumphed in winning 3 out of 4 tournaments, securing 3rd place in the remaining one. A special shoutout to our Year 6 boys, who will represent us at the Cheshire County finals in Crewe in early 2025. Congratulations, Boys! Our Players of the Tournament are:

- Liam (Y2)
- Kaden (Y3)
- Connor (Y4)
- Dahat (Y5)
- Harry (Y6)

Our girls' teams have also made us proud, winning 1 of the 4 tournaments and qualifying for the Warrington Finals in 3 of them. The increase in participation among our girls has truly elevated the quality of our teams. Fantastic effort, girls! Our Players of the Tournament are:

- Lillie (Y3)
- Maisie (Y4)
- Florence (Y5)
- Millie (Y6)

Throughout all tournaments, our teams scored an impressive 102 goals while conceding only 40 over 48 matches. This remarkable performance showcases our commitment to strong defending and sharp shooting!

Mr Capper said, 'It has been a joy to coach our football teams this half-term. Witnessing the children enjoy the game with big smiles and great attitudes—both in victory and defeat—embodies the spirit we strive for in our sports stars.'

Stay tuned for more footballing success as we head towards the Final later this school year!





ChaPTA Pumpkin Competition

Information has gone out today regarding our Pumpkin Competition which will be held at school on Friday 1st November. Entrance fee will be £1 which is payable online via Parentmail.

High Performance Learning at Chapelford Village Primary School







Value for Autumn 1 is **LEARN**



Review of Learn

4	Noah	5	Kudzi	6	Olly		Billy
8	Rosa	9	Medhuna	10	Kaden	11	Phoebe
12	Aria	13	Noah	14	Carter	15	Finley
16	Charlotte	17	Zach	18	Amaya	19	Darsh
20	Charlie	21	Cyrus	22	Jospeh	23	Emily
24	Heidi						

Star Learners

4	Ayla	15	Lila		
5	Ira	16	Zina		
6	Amelia	17	Corey		
7	Aria	18	Harris		
8	Mohamed	19	Mantas		
9	Sienna	20	Luca		
10	Zak	21	Libby		
11	Alfie	22	Ewan		
12	Jenson	23	Alfie		
13	Lily-Mae	24	Elora		
14	Josh				

Always Child

4	Liliana	15	Elodie		
5	Aahil	16	Claire		
6	Aavya	17	Bailey		
7	Fionn	18	Imogen		
8	Khaleesi	19	Sophie		
9	Emi	20	Sam		
10	Aria	21	Eva		
11	Jude	22	Josh		
12	Рорру	23	Thomas		
13	Franklin	24	Grace		
14	James				

Weekly Attendance

C1	86%	C6	94%	C11	97%	C16	96%	C21	90%
C2	94%	C7	96%	C12	92%	C17	95%	C22	93%
С3	96%	C8	94%	C13	94%	C18	95%	C23	93%
C4	95%	С9	98%	C14	92%	C19	97%	C24	91%
C5	92%	C10	96%	C15	92%	C20	85%		'

Dates for your diary

October 2024	
Friday 18th	Last day of term
Monday 28th	Back to school
Monday 28th	ChaPTA Book Fayre
Monday 28th	Parent's Evening
Tuesday 29th	ChaPTA planning meeting @ 9am
Wednesday 30th	ChaPTA Book Fair
Wednesday 30th	Parent's Evening
Wednesday 30th	Whole School Flu Immunisation
November 2024	
Friday 1st	ChaPTA Pumpkin Competition
Friday 1st	Diwali Celebration Day
Tuesday 5th	ChaPTA Planning Meeting @ 9am
Thursday 7th	Year 2 Parent Meeting
Monday 11th	School Photographers at School
Monday 11th - Friday 15th	Anti-Bullying Week across the school
Wednesday 13th - Friday 15th	Year 6 Residential to Robinwood
Thursday 21st	Year 3 & 4 Parent Meeting - Multiplication and HPL
Friday 22nd	Inset Day. School closed to pupils
Friday 29th	ChaPTA Meeting
Friday 29th	St Andrew's Day. Children in St Andrew's house to wear their own blue clothes.

Parental concerns and issues

We take all concerns and issues seriously.

If you have any worries, please contact the school and/or class teachers directly via the following methods: Email the class teacher: All class teachers have a direct email – these can be found on the school website



- ♦ Email the school office: <u>office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk</u>.
- ♦ Call the school: 01925 712554

Out of School Achievements

Congratulations and well done to....

The following children took part in a Martial Arts Competition at their Streetwise Martial Arts School, they came away with lots of awards.

Ezmai from C12 white belt right stripe,

Skyla from C4 white belt red stripe,

Ruby from C4 white belt red stripe.

Kian from C23 blue belt

Aedh from C23 blue belt





Eli from class 14 recently completed his karate grading and was awarded his brown belt.

Well done to you all.

School Meals

School menu for week beginning Monday 28th October is Week 3

Please be aware that we are a **NUT FREE** school.

We have children in school with severe nut allergies, please do not send your child into school with any nut related products.



Thank you in advance.



In line with the Governments Healthy School incitive parents are requested to only send healthy snacks for their children for break and lunch time. Please ensure these items are low in fat and/or sugar. Thank you for your co-operation.

ParentPay

Can we request that children's ParentPay accounts are regularly topped up, to make sure the children continue to receive their school lunches and snacks.

Free School Meals end for pupils at the end of Year 2. School lunch is £2.80 per person per day it to be paid via Parentpay.

If you require more help please don't hesitate to contact the school office on 01925 712554 or email us on office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk

Reminder - Once money has been put onto your child's account this needs to be allocation to school meals.





Chapelford Village Primary School

Learn ★ Achieve ★ Respect







Open Evening

Wednesday 9th October
4:30pm - 6pm
No booking required



Open Afternoons

Tuesday 15th October and Thursday 7th November

Open afternoons are by appointment only please contact the school office to book your place

chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk 01925 712554



For the latest news and information follow us on our digital platforms













